NOTICE TO MEMBERS

Dear Member,
| thought it would be useful to give you some updates about the Club.

You will have received a few Notices concerning the current situation regarding COVID-19 as it
affects the Club.

One issue that we face is that some of the Government directives are not entirely precise, leaving
things open to interpretation, and this is a matter that we have been dealing with as and when new
directives are issued.

Nevertheless, we are quite clear that the primary intention is to mitigate any potential risk of infection
to our staff and members, whilst trying to limit disruption to the overall operations of the Club. And
of course, all clearly articulated Government directives are complied with to their fullest extent.

On this note | thought that the attached document which has now been uploaded to the Club
website would be of interest to everyone. This gives a comprehensive overview of the activities
underway to equip all staff with sufficient knowledge and skills to protect us as far as possible
against infection. Of course, the training and briefings are constant and the materials available to our
staff are regularly updated.

As we stand, all sports and recreational facilities, and changing rooms, are closed until further notice.

F&B outlets (with the exception of the Family Lounge on the 1st floor), the Library, and the Kiosk at
the main entrance, remain open for business albeit with reduced operations to comply with the
social distancing directives.

On a different note, new pictures and furniture are now installed in the 2nd Floor lobby and corridors
which helps to soften the look of the area.

Personally, | think the pictures are particularly interesting, giving some wonderful views of “old” Hong
Kong with images of the Club premises throughout the years.

Our new Director of F&B, Randal Linhart has already commenced a number of new initiatives
although due to current circumstances this is limited at the present time.

Randal is making efforts to engage with the membership and as time progresses | am sure he will get
to meet as many people as possible to gain more feedback on what members want from the F&B area.

Looking ahead, the Club has also been reviewing recovery plans to be gradually implemented when
the situation returns to normal. Although we have no real means to determine when this might be,
we want to be ready to resume operations and bring the Club back to effective operations as soon
as possible when the COVID-19 virus makes an exit from our lives. These Plans will be subject to
further review as the situation develops.

Given the rapidly developing situation and the fact that many Members are not coming to the Club, |
will try to communicate with you like this on a regular basis to keep you informed of events.

In the meantime, best wishes to all and stay safe!

Michael J Wood
Chairman
Hong Kong Football Club
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https://www.hkfc.com.hk/system/files/field/page/download/HKFC_COVID-19_SOPs_Training_ENG_v1_website_2_.pdf
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